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INFORMATION ITEM Pages 

1   Delegated Planning Decisions 5 - 8 

 Delegated planning decisions for the week beginning 1 November 2021 
are attached.  Contact for enquiries: Jean McPherson, Group Manager 
(Development Management) on jean.mcpherson@crawley.gov.uk.  
 

 

2   Temporary Traffic Regulation Order: Ewhurst Road, West Green 9 - 10 

 A Temporary Traffic Regulation Order for Ewhurst Road, West Green is 
attached. 
 

 

3   Response to Councillor Question Asked at the Full Council 
Meeting on 20 October 2021 

 

 At the last Full Council meeting held on 20 October 2021 Councillor Eade 
asked Councillor Irvine (as Cabinet Member for Housing) a question 
regarding Lifeline machines: 
 
Question:   
What preparations does the Council have in place for the shutdown of the 
analogue telephone lines and the transfer to digital in the UK in 2025?  
What preparations are being made for the Lifeline machines in the future 
and replacement machines for the residents that have them now, and how 
will it affect the telephone extension numbers? 
 
The following answer has been provided: 
 
Answer: 
Almost all of the Council’s telephony is digital and has been for some time.  
There are a few sites where there are older analogue phones and these 
are being identified and dealt with at the moment as part of a review of all 
telephone connections and contracts.  There are also other analogue lines 
in use that will need dealing with – e.g. lines for alarms, lifts and some 
older sensor-type systems – these are being addressed as part of the new 
Town Hall programme.  Technologies have been designed that allow the 
digital connection into the building to connect to older analogue systems 

 

mailto:jean.mcpherson@crawley.gov.uk


 
 

through an interface, converting from new to old.  All of the Council’s sites 
will need to be reviewed to assess this (multi-storey car parks for instance, 
for payment machines, lifts etc.) and the plan is to do so once the new 
Town Hall works are complete. 
 
Lifeline’s telephone providers have confirmed that by December 2025 all 
customers will be using a fully digital telephone service.  For users in the 
home, either analogue or digital will work – when a Lifeline is installed it 
can either be plugged into the analogue system (the telephone box coming 
in to the home) or if the customer has a digital system the Lifeline can be 
plugged into the digital router.  A number of customers have already been 
switched over to the digital system and are using the existing Lifeline 
equipment so there is no need to replace the machines.  If a customer 
does not have a landline, which is becoming more common for those who 
only have a mobile phone, a Lifeline called a Smart Hub can be installed 
which has a SIM card to make the calls and connect to the Care Centre.  
 
The Council continues to work with partners at Mole Valley Life (Care 
Centre) and Tunstall (Lifelines) who in turn have been working with the 
telephone providers to ensure that the switchover to digital is as seamless 
as possible for Lifeline customers. 
 
In addition, Councillor Eade asked a supplementary question: 
 
Supplementary Question:  
Is the Council aware that West Sussex County Council has changed their 
supplier of Lifeline machines to a supplier called NAS.  The machines are 
being supplied to residents now using the analogue lines but will transfer to 
digital at the changeover in 2025. 
 
The following answer has been provided: 
 
Answer: 
Yes.  Since May 2020 NRS Heathcare provide Technology Enabled Care 
Services (Lifeline) in partnership with WSCC, and the NHS. 
 

4   Safer Crawley Partnership Annual Review and Forthcoming 
Priorities: Presentation to the OSC 

11 - 20 

 As requested at the Overview and Scrutiny Commission meeting on 1 
November 2021 the presentation given to the Commission on the Safer 
Crawley Partnership is attached. 
 

 

5   Change of Appointment to Outside Body: Gatwick Airport 
Consultative Committee (GATCOM) 

 

 Councillor Lamb, as Leader of the Council, has made the following change 
to the appointment to the Gatwick Airport Consultative Committee 
(GATCOM): 

 Councillor Nawaz replace Councillor Jhans. 
 
This change takes immediate effect. 

 



 
 

6   Consideration Report: Naming and Numbering Development off 
Steers Lane 

21 - 22 

 Consideration report PES/393 of the Head of Economy and Planning is 
attached. 
 

 

7   Consideration Report: Award of Contract for Arboricultural 
Services 

23 - 26 

 Consideration report HCS/036 by the Head of Community Services is 
attached for Councillors only. 
 

 

8   Staff Changes: October 2021 27 - 28 

 Staff changes for October 2021 are attached for Councillors only. 
 

 

9   Press Releases  

 Press releases are available at www.crawley.gov.uk/news  
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